
Today is World Mental Health Day and our wonderful Student 
Leadership Team kindly organised for various activities to take 
place during both breaks today.  A huge thank you to them all, 
and Mr Naidoo, for their efficient organisation and support of 
these activities. 
 

Gentle reminder that the school breaks for the two-week 
October half term next Friday, 17 October. 
 

Mrs Airoll 
Headteacher 

 
Key Dates 

 
 

13 OCT Year 7 Road Safety Session 

14 OCT Year 10 Work Experience Launch 
5.30 pm 

17 OCT Last day of term 

20 - 31 
OCT 

Half Term holiday 

03 NOV Students return to school 
Flu Vaccinations 

 

House Points  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Flu Vaccinations 
 

 

 

 

Vaccination UK will be in school on Monday 03 November 2025 

for flu vaccinations.  
 

Please click the link below for further details and to provide 

consent or decline: 

https://eastanglia.schoolvaccination.uk/flu/2025/essex 
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Issue number: 1 

Message from the Headteacher 
 

As part of our continuing professional development for 
teaching staff, we hold weekly meetings on a Monday after 
school and this week the topic of the session was 
questioning in order to engage students in their learning. 
 

Thank you to all those Year 11 students and their 
parents/carers who attended an information evening 
‘Journey to June’ on Tuesday.  The evening was held to 
support parents/carers in supporting their child through 
their GCSEs next summer with advice on how they may 
support over the coming months, ways of improving 
results and access to GCSE questions, together with tips on 
how to support with revision.  We do hope that all those 
attending found the evening informative. 
 

Yesterday afternoon, we hosted and welcomed 63 local 
trainee teachers to the school as part of their ongoing 
training this academic year.  Thank you to Mr Austin-
Summers who very kindly organised and supported at the 
training session. 
 

Thank you to those parents/carers, who are members of 
the Parent Council, whom Miss Murray and I met with on 
Wednesday evening.  Miss Murray and I very much 
enjoyed our meeting and listening to constructive 
comments regarding recent improvements. 
 

We were delighted to welcome a number of prospective 
Year 6 parents/carers on Thursday morning.  Thank you to 
Miss Murray who very kindly supported their tour of the 
school.  If you are aware of any prospective parents/carers 
for our September 2026 intake ie current Year 6 pupils 
please do let them know that we are hosting another 
opportunity to look round the school next Thursday at 
10.00 am, places must be booked ahead of time by 
telephoning the school. 
 

Our Year 9 students had an extended assembly today as 
we were delighted to welcome Tara Brady, President, 
EMEA (Europe, Middle East & Africa) at Google Cloud.  He 
leads Google Cloud’s go-to-market teams across the region 
(sales, partner ecosystem, customer engineering) and 
helps organisations to transform through cloud 
technologies.  Before joining Google, he held senior roles 
at Microsoft, Accenture, PwC, and also served in the Royal 
Navy aboard HMS Illustrious.  His role gives him a wide 
range of insight into technology, leadership, innovation, 
and how young people can think about their futures in a 
rapidly changing digital world.  Thank you to Ms Smith, 
Careers Leader, for kindly arranging for Tara to visit and 
supporting the assembly. 
 

The Southchurch Way 

 
Issue number: 06 

https://eastanglia.schoolvaccination.uk/flu/2025/essex


Menu 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Cooking Club 
 

It's the penultimate week for cooking club before half term 

and we have been making marble cake - chocolate heaven!  
 

We hope the students enjoy eating it as much as they enjoyed 

making it! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Science 
 

Honey attended science club and made some stress balls 

using balloons and flour. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At science club this week, the students were set a paper 

engineering challenge, to support a beaker of water using 

only paper.  

 

  

        

          

 

                                    

         

        
     

           
            

  
          

       

        
            
            
            

        
      

           
      
         
  

        

       

             
            
      

              
  
     

        
      
  

             
           
     

       

          

    

          
       
           
            

     
  

            
       

          
          
           
            

          
      

           
      

         
 

        

          
         
            
       

     

          
      

            
     

       

       

                                                                   

                

                                              

                                                              
                                      

                       



GCSE Art 
 

GCSE art students have started their first sketchbook for 
their Natural World brief.  
 

A very creative and expressive lesson using collage! 

Art 
 

Last week, our Year 8 art students created owl portraits. 
 

They used chalk and charcoal which they blended and 

layered, adding some fine texture details.  
 

They were very proud of their artwork and rightfully so! The 

owl portraits were wonderful. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Food Tech 
 

Last week in Food Tech, Year 7 were very busy creating 
delicious chocolate orange flapjacks 
 

They were a real success, everyone loved them! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Year 8 Rugby 
 

Well done to our Year 8 rugby team, who have made it 
through to the finals on Tuesday 4 November 2025. 
 

If your child has received a letter, please could you remind 
them to return the consent form as soon as possible. 
 

The final will be held at Brentwood Preparatory School and 
parents are welcome to attend! 
 

Fixtures 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Calming Club 
 

Calming Club is on Monday and Thursday lunchtime. It is 
very popular with our students.  
 

  

 

 

  



Useful helpline details  
Childline 0800 1111  
https://www.childline.org.uk/get-support/ 
 

Samaritans 116 123  
https://www.samaritans.org/ 
 

Young Minds 
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/young-person/find-

help/i-need-urgent-help/  

Shout Text YM to 85258 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Encourage children to repeat these affirmations daily, 
perhaps in front of a mirror or during quiet moments. 
 

It’s a wonderful way to nurture positivity and self-love! 
 

Affirmations have a powerful impact on children 
because they create a positive momentum of internal 
thinking that propels them forward to achieve success. 
Here are some of the top benefits of positive 
affirmations for kids: 
 

• Build confidence and determination 
• Enhance emotional regulation 
• Nurture optimism 
• Build self-awareness and positive self-belief 
• Develop self-awareness 
• Encourage them to embrace challenges 

 

SEND News  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

As Oscar Wilde said ‘Be yourself; Everyone else is 

already taken.’ This is true for all of us, but is 

particularly true for our students in school who have 

special educational needs.  
 

Many of our students in school with special 

educational needs tell us that they do not feel like they 

quite fit in with their peers. This may be that they find 

socialising trickier than their peers, or do not 

understand jokes in the same way, or it might be that 

they need to access learning in a slightly different way.  
 

We believe that every child at Southchurch is able to 

achieve and all we ask is that they always try their best, 

to achieve their best. It might be that they find English 

really tricky but they absolutely flourish in their art 

lessons or their drama lessons. We have so many 

extra-curricular clubs at Southchurch that cater for all 

areas of interest from cheerleading to gardening, from 

science club to football. These are areas that many of 

our students enjoy and flourish in and we encourage 

as many of our students as possible to take these 

opportunities and take part.  
 

We also know that for those students who find 

socialising difficult they need somewhere that they 

can feel comfortable at break times and lunch times, 

we have both the Learning Hub and the Library 

available at these times for students who might want 

a calmer space or a little bit of support from an adult.  
 

Above all we know that our students all have their own 

strengths and these are the things that we always aim 

to celebrate. As Winne the Pooh said ‘The things that 

make me different, are the things that make me.’ 
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